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GPL Minutes for Tuesday, Oct 11, 2016 
Time: 1:30 PM to 3:30 PM 
Location: ODF  

Clatsop Room, Building C 
2600 State St 
Salem, OR 97310 

 
 

 
Intro: 

Announcements/jobs/Amendment 

 New Jobs:   ODF hired ex DSL GIS support personnel to work in the Private Forest Lands GI related position 

 

 Next week the NW user’s conference will be here in Salem.  If you would like to attend 

conference registration is at the following link: https://www.nwgis.org 

 

 ESRI also hosting a GeoDev meetup in collaboration with the NW Users conference, Tuesday Oct 

18, 2016 here in Salem, OR. 

 

 Additional item to add to agenda:  ESRI announcements  

 

 

Review Aug 2016 Minutes: 

 No feedback.   

 

 

Geo Update: 

Cy Smith – Had all servers were taken down over the weekend by the Data Center, as there was a need 

to move physical servers to virtual machines.    This move caused change in IP addresses resulting in Geo 

having to reconfigure their servers over the weekend.  

City of Bend has recently changed out permitting program and they are interested in getting involved in 

the Address Point work with Geo. 

Data Sharing Legislative Concept (LC),   - Two LC’s related to GIS and Geo.  The first is the Data sharing 

concept, and it is now in Legislative council and is out as Version 13.  The second LC is the Shared Service 

where agency is directed by legislature to provide some time to shared projects.  Cy will provide link to 

https://www.nwgis.org/
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GPL for all to review the document.  There still I a need to create a page for the Shared Services effort so 

people could go to one place to review all Shared Services effort. 

 

 

Framework Update: 

T.  Burcsu - We had the Framework Forum over at Bend last month on Friday Sept 30, 2016.   There was 
an idea introduced about creating a Data Fair for the GIS community which probably should be 
happening with Framework since Framework is supposed to involve everyone and not just state 
agencies. Perhaps the best place slated for such an event would be at the next GIS in action event. 

The Metadata work group is getting back together.  Need to identify/clarify where the data steward 
information will reside in the metadata.  Hoping to have all updates done by end of year. Looking at the 
idea on how to clearly identify Foundational Data; is not to say that one dataset is more important than 
the other.   Instead we need to make clear as to what actually is foundational because there are multiple 
layers that could be impacted by what actually is designated as foundational.  Next Framework 
newsletter will be out in the next few weeks.  If anyone has a story or featured Framework Dataset that 
they would like to see in the Framework Newsletter, please contact Theresa Burcsu.  

 

Oregon Coordinate Reference system (OCRS) 

Brady Callahan - History on OCRS; Looking to codify, which was brought up at GPL, then forwarded along 
to OGIC. OGIC wanted a recommendation from GPL which is where we currently are. 

We were to review the current rule and how it might be modified.  The existing rule now states that the 
Oregon Lambert will be added as a single statewide zone.  Nothing currently requires folks to use it as it 
is not in law/statue, but only in rule.   There are multiple realizations which float and so the coordinate 
system is defined by the datum and not the realizations.  Therefore Oregon Lambert will be defined as 
NAD83, but can involve numerous realizations.  So to move forward we would need to take the 
recommendation (with some wording) from GPL to OGIC.   Brady will create a draft document and 
submit to GPL for review at next November GPL, which can then be submitted at Dec 2016 OGIC 
meeting. 

 

Project Portfolio 

We have discussed this item multiple times.  In the Shared Services LC it discusses/requires that each 
agency to provide a project portfolio from each agency.  DAS ha procured a project portfolio tool that 
might be available for others.  CY will look into this.  We will take a closer look at this at the next GPL 
meeting. 
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ESRI – Sarah Barns.   As part of the EAP program with ERI and the state, ESRI would like input on what 
GPL would like ESRI to present at GPL meetings.  Listed are some of the topics that could be presented:  

1.      Training Updates 

2.       Preview of New Insight  

3.       ArcGIS Pro Next release  

4.       Other topics individuals have in mind? 

So the idea is that we need to collect some ideas from GPL staff to forward along to ESRI on what we 
would like to see ESRI present to GPL and or at other state meetings.  ESRI can provide either as web 
cast or as onsite visits.  Please forward along any input to the GPL chair by November so we can then 
forward along to ESRI. Thx 

 

Agency Roundtable: 

Revenue – J.  Prichard.  Nothing to report. 

ODOT- C.  Brady.   Finished off their migration over to virtual services and we are hosting ArcGIS server 
in our DMZ.  We look to get migrated over to a more contemporary version (10.5) of ArcGIS.  

OEM – D. Stoelb.   The RAPTOR After Action Report is done, but will need to wait on Cascadia Rising to 
first be released before the after action can come out.  Hired a new GIS Database Analyst in the 911 
section – Scott Lane.   Working on a web redesign but are a bit delayed due to the new SharePoint 4.5 
template to work with; we are currently waiting for the staging site to be finalized. 

ODP – B.  Callahan.  NA  for agency.  The 2016 NAIP is currently out but can only ship via Harddrive. 

ODF – E. Nile.  Preparing for forestry’s GIS conference in November, 2016.   Taking a sabbatical to East 
Africa and won’t be back until July 2017.  Steve Timbrook will be the ODF technical GIS contact at ODF in 
my absence. 

ODWR – B. Harmon.  Working with new vinyl-cloth material for use with Plotters.   This is nice media 
that can work without requiring any mounting and great for presentations.  The cost is $300/100 ft. role.  
Contact Bob Harmon for info.  Will be migrating to the new Oregon.gov domain within the month, and 
will also be migrating over to new VOIP phone system. 

DLCD – R. Smith.  Our agency is migrating phones next month. Looking for feedback on how agency’ are 
depicting GIS content on the new agency Web Sites.  Had ESRI consultant come in to look over our in 
house shared services/Citrix environment.  
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DLCD/Coastal – T. Haddad.    Pan to submit an application to NOAA to win a new NOAA Fellow for two 
years.   Candidate would be housed at DEQ, and work primarily with Don Pettit to update the Oregon 
GRP spill response plan for the Oregon Coast.  
 
 
DSL - R. Sounhein.  In process of updating some web maps to be inserted into Agency’s new web site.  
We too were waiting on the SharePoint updates before we could proceed. 
 
DEQ – D. Pray.  Our headquarters will be moving over near the Lloyd Center on, 700 NE Multnomah 
Street, Portland Oregon. 

Meeting Adjourned 


